ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES
V2
Committee Meeting 19:30 hrs on Monday 11th December 2017 at Kevin & Veronica’s house:

Pippen Dell, Hyde Lane, Danbury, Chelmsford CM3 4LP.  Tel. 01245 224947

Present: Colin West (Chairman), David Lumby (Treasurer), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer), and Chris Childs (Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01
1.02


	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary) and Rachel Barford (Publicity).

It was noted by the Chairman that John Collyer (Volunteer Coordinator) and Jenny Collyer (Club Captain) have retired from their posts which now become vacant.

	

	2.00
2.01


	Minutes of Meeting 25th September 2017
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting 25th September 2017 were approved by the Committee and the Minutes signed by Colin West (Chairman) as a correct record.
	

	3.00
3.01

3.02

3.03


	Clubmark Renewal
(PM 3.01) Clubmark requirements include an additional duty to the Membership Secretary’s role to include a report showing changes and trends to the makeup of the membership identifying reasons for changes and determining recruitment strategies. It was agreed that whilst the requirements might appear quite onerous it should be sufficient to carry out a simple annual overall review of the membership maybe May/June each year and to prepare a short report for the Committee. Andrew would draft such a report and discuss this with Geraldine.
(PM 3.02) The above is necessary as part of the Clubmark Self-Assessment Annual Review (Appendix 1B of Minutes 28/11/16). The annual review is now due and Andrew will progress this.
(PM 3.04) Lyn West attended a Club Welfare Officer’s course. Lyn would check that a copy of the certificate had been sent to Andrew.


	Andrew/ Geraldine
Andrew

Lyn

	4.00
4.01

4.02

4.03

4.04

4.05

	Correspondence

(PM 4.02) Annual Club Returns were completed and sent to BOF on 19th October.
(PM 4.05) Lyn circulated a note to the Club Membership regarding the voting for the BOF Extraordinary General Meeting.
(PM 4.06) The Club contributed £50 to the retirement gift for Mike Hamilton at BOF. 
BOF email received 4th December seeking levy payments. David has dealt with this.

BOF email received regarding the revised IOF control descriptions This was  circulated to the Committee 5th December.


	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03
5.04

	Treasurer’s Report

David is still in the process of revamping the accounts spread sheets for the new financial year and was therefore unable to offer the usual presentation, however matters are reasonably up to date and very few payments are due leaving the Club with a healthy balance of £6173.
(PM 9.07) David has offset travel and mapping costs for Hatfield against levies owed to EAOA as agreed.
(PM 5.09) An application has been made for the coaching grants for Steve and Julie. The monies for Darren can be claimed when he has completed the course.

Registration of the Winter Series event 1 was queried.
	Darren/David


	6.00

6.01

6.02

6.03

6.04

6.05

6.06

6.07

6.08

6.09

6.10


	Fixtures Report

Note Eddie’s report followed after the meeting and the content is added in italics to items 6.02-6.08 below. 
(PM 6.02) The Controllers for Hockley Woods and Hylands Park were swapped as agreed.
(PM 6.03) Belchamps appeared to be keen to develop the map but there has been some difficulty in communicating. The area also appeared to be completely separated by a continuous fence. It is of little priority for us, and if it is to progress we could put them in contact with someone who could carry out the mapping for them. Belchamps showed some interest in our map for Hockley Woods (rather than mapping their own site), but they have not followed up. Suggest we hold until next time we plan to use Hockley.
(PM 6.05) The traditional New Year’s Day Novelty event needed an organiser/planner and a venue as John Collier’s ‘in hope’ email 7th December. Steve reported that Daisy would be prepared to take on the task and with his help they would set the event at The Broaks. Eddie reports he still needs to approach FC about Broaks for New Year. Hopefully the short notice will not be a problem.
(PM 6.06) Permission for Writtle granted some time ago but Eddie would send a reminder to be sure as it is a Grade B event. Reminders done and positive responses received. Done!

(PM 6.07) Permissions and Officials needed for nearly all events in 2018. Eddie is requested to issue the current Event Summary to the Committee. See attached fixtures list. (Appendix 1).
(PM 6.08) At the last meeting it was reported that the use of Roman Valley (Friday Woods) was likely to be too expensive for an SOS event. Eddie was investigating any possible flexibility on their fees as we were a non-profit making organisation. It is understood event costs has been a problem at a number of British Army sites. 2nd contact only resulted in minor reduction in charges. Not viable.
(PM 6.10) Several EA clubs are organising a series of sprint events next year. The Committee considers we should participate in the series using the event to celebrate the Club’s 50th Anniversary. We would propose to hold the event on Saturday 28th April 2018 at Essex University campus. Starts could be in the afternoon say between 2-3pm and 4-5pm. Sprint events require a significant amount of administration on the day of the event and all runners are offered two runs. Pre-entry to be considered. Consideration also to be given for an appropriate memento for the occasion. Eddie will contact Essex Uni about permission for the Sat 28th Apr date. Have added to BOF events list. Is this local or regional event? Expected numbers? Pricing?
(PM 6.12) Baddow Ridge is proposed for next year’s EA League event on 28th January. Colin initially offered to act as Controller for Baddow Ridge but has subsequently advised he would not be available. Baddow Ridge permissions being progressed. No hitches so far. Will issue list of landowner responses separately next week.
Whilst other Clubs tend to offer helpers a reduced rate for entry it is agreed that helpers should not pay to enter our events. It was further agreed that helpers should not pay to hire dibbers.
Jenny has circulated an email regarding the location of the SE Compass Sport Trophy Qualifier. The Committee favoured Shouldham Warren near Kings Lynn rather than Crawley.

	Eddie
Steve/Daisy

Eddie

Eddie
Committee/Eddie
Eddie

Eddie/Colin

Committee

Eddie/Committee

Jenny


	7.00
7.01

7.02
7.03


	Volunteer Coordinator
(PM 7.01) Alex and Emma have now undertaken an Event Safety course as reported in John’s email 9th December. Nina is yet to complete the course but Richard Bonnett has completed a course with NOR.
(PM 7.02) Kevin is updating the map for Writtle.
(PM 7.05) Bruce holds a supply of gripples for EA region. There is a surplus and it may be worth SOS purchasing these.

	John C

Kevin
Colin

	8.00

8.01
8.02

8.03
	Winter and Summer Series Events

(PM 8.01) It was suggested that Castle Park could be used for a Summer Series event say Wednesday June 20th as the cost could be included with the other events (see 13.04).
(PM 8.02) The Winter Series is underway. Two events have been successfully completed. A total of six have been arranged.
Lyn handed Chris a stack of control cards for use in the Winter Series.


	Lyn
Chris

	9.00
9.01

9.02

9.03

	Mapping Report 
(PM 9.03) Kevin will begin the work to bring maps in line with the new ISOM standards starting with Writtle (event grade B). The updating process is not without its difficulties. Baddow Ridge (event grade C) does not have to be updated but needs a statement to that effect.
We are currently working with OCAD 10. There is little benefit in upgrading to OCAD 12.

(PM 9.05) The Club needs to recruit new mappers. There are not many organised courses. We now have a spare OCAD licence which will help. Eddie was keen to become involved.
	Kevin
Kevin/Eddie


	10.00

10.01

10.02
10.03


	Equipment and Club Kit
John R notes nothing to report.
There is concern that the EA computers have continued to throw up problems at events, the situation being salvaged on the day by people with an intimate knowledge of the systems. Clearly technology moves on quickly and EA are to be asked to address the situation. The next EA meeting is on 19th January. Never the less the Club would like to have its own equipment and not be dependent on EA kit or incur the hire charges. Andrew was investigating this previously and is requested to make recommendations to the Committee. A printer would also be required.

The Club now has about 52 control boxes and can therefore host smaller events without hiring the EA kit as long as this is coordinated with our training events. The White and Yellow courses tend to use a lot of controls and so we do need the EA kit for larger events.


	Andrew

	11.00
11.01


	Webmaster’s Report

(PM 11.01) Andrew has placed a new key for auto download on the computers as we should be moving to the new system of ‘SI Timing’. It was thought that the system has not yet been implemented.
	Andrew

	12.00
12.01


	Permanent Course Officer’s Report

Alex has checked the situation with the permanent course at Hylands. No progress has been made in spite of identifying the missing controls. Volunteers carry out the work but nothing had been done. This must cause some frustration to participants and reflects badly on our sport. New maps would be issued once the course had been reinstated.
	Alex/Julie



	13.00
13.01

13.02

13.03

13.04

13.05

13.06

13.07

13.08

13.09

13.10
	Development Committee

Maisie Waller-Toyne was presented with the Jack Petchey Foundation Award by Josh at the Junior Inter Regional Championships. Maisie has decided the award should be celebrated with a High Ropes event at Great Notley on 24th February, cost £7.50 per person.
A date to be agreed for the EA Schools Championships in order that the schools can start making plans and publicity can be arranged. They really need to know the term before.

Maldon is booked for the Schools Day.
Both the Schools Day and mini-series at Castle Park Colchester will cost £120.00 but can include other events eg. Summer Series.
Steve was requested to go ahead with Danbury for the Schools Day and mini-series at a cost of £100 for both days. As reported earlier (email 17th November) he has applied for funding but we are unlikely to hear until the new year.
It was agreed to charge schools £10 for entry to the events.

For the ‘Colchester Big Weekend’ Steve has registered us on the web site and offered 10 family tickets (2+3) including entry fees, dibber hire, parking etc. for the Writtle event and a coaching session the day before.

It is agreed Callum should be appointed Junior Club Captain.

It is important that event organisers/first aiders are aware of any persons running with a potentially problematic medical condition. The front of our standard entry forms has a space for competitors to record such conditions but this information would be quite slow to access in an emergency. In order to achieve quick access to that information it was agreed that Registration should maintain a list of entrants who declare a condition and this needs to be written into our event procedures.

Whilst it is unclear whether we are obliged to provide a first aider at events clearly it is good practice and the Club needs to update and expand its first aid skills. Julie has investigated a course which offers a one day course for £90 or a two day course for £120. This would be for up to 12 persons. Kevin and Veronica have recently undertaken a course and can now be listed as qualified first aiders. This organisation charged £60.00 per person. Kevin would obtain further details on the course content. Grants may be made available in 2018.


	Steve/Julie
Steve/Julie 
Colin

Steve
Steve

Steve

Steve

Kevin/Julie

	14.00
14.01


	EAOA Report

Next EA Meeting is on 19th January. 

	Colin


	15.00
15.01

15.02
	Membership Report
Geraldine has advised nothing to report.
David has received £126 from BOF for next year’s membership.

	

	16.00

16.01
16.02


	Annual General Meeting

(PM 16.01) Changes to the Constitution agreed at the AGM.
(PM16.03) Membership fees were agreed at the AGM.
(PM16.04) It was agreed 2 signatories should be required for cheques, and for bank transfers. David will investigate a means of electronically verifying transactions.

	David


	17.00
17.01

17.02

17.03

17.04
	Any Other Business

(PM 17.01) Club Championship was held at the Kings Forest event on 8th October.
(PM17.02) Purple pen course to be arranged.

For Baddow Ridge Clive is proposing to use the east side of the map. Subject to parking the proposal is to use the Danbury Medical Centre.
The Committee has been losing members in recent times and it is therefore proving difficult to fulfil the various club roles. The Club needs to recruit new volunteers from the membership to share the responsibilities for the ongoing running of the club. It was suggested that the Club should develop a longer term strategy for such recruitment. To that end the Committee would welcome younger members joining the team and several names were put forward as possible candidates who would be approached in the weeks ahead.


	Kevin
Kevin
Committee

	18.00
18.01


	Date of Next Meetings
The provisional dates and venues for the 2018 meetings are as follows:

Committee Mtg        Mon 12th Mar     David’s house
Committee Mtg        Mon 14th May    To be confirmed
Committee Mtg        Mon 3rd Sept     To be confirmed
AGM                        Mon 1st Oct       To be confirmed


Committee Mtg        Mon 12th Nov    To be confirmed
Meetings start at 19.30


	

	
	The Meeting closed at approximately 22.10 hrs
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